

## Maura T. Healey Governor

## Office of the Governor Commonwealth of Massachusetts

State House • Boston, MA 02133 (617) 725-4000

> KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

June 4, 2024

Paulist Center FREP 5 Park Street Boston, MA 02108-4802

Dear students & families of the religious ed program at the Paulist Center:

I would like to commend you all for exercising your civic duty. Thank you for taking the time to write such thoughtful letters. It is clear that you have an excellent teacher!

I agree that each and every one of us must do our part to promote green energy, clean resources, and recycling. Protecting our climate and communities is so important. Lt. Governor Driscoll and I deeply value the voices and contributions of young people. Knowing that there are students like you working together to contribute to the well-being of our communities reminds me what a privilege and responsibility it is to serve as Governor of Massachusetts.

I hope that you will all continue to be shining examples of engaged, enthusiastic students within your community. Please continue to take care of each other and those around you.

Thank you again. You have truly made my day.

Very truly yours,

Maura T. Healey

Governor of Massachusetts